
Kaysville Junior High  

Community Council Minutes 

January 12, 2021 
Attending: Lisa Wood, Jennifer Coyle, Michael Martini, Yvette Van Dyke, Sam Jones, Terrie Tenney, Malia 

Roundy (Excused), Sara Lundberg, Jennifer Matthews, Jennifer McKay, Kate Niederhauser, and guest Jessica 

Buckway. 

 

 Welcome by Lisa Wood 
 Minutes approval, for November 2020, by Kate Niederhauser and seconded by Jennifer Coyle.  All 
voting members present and in agreement, were Lisa Wood, Jennifer Coyle, Michael Martini, Sara 
Lundberg, Kate Niederhauser, Jennifer Matthews, Jennifer McKay. 
 Counselor report: SEL survey review presented by Yvette Van Dyke. Percentage overall of questions 
had positive responses.  Upcoming registration processes will begin in February and will not be in person 
at Elementary Schools. Orientation for next year’s incoming 7th graders will be staggered and in person 
on February 17th.  Schedule Changes are ongoing until January 15, not in person with few exceptions. 
 
 JSSC report: Second semester lunch schedule will be the same as first semester, except for seminary, 
who will have second Lunch.  JSSC discussed Electronic device use and care.  
5 X 5 Schedule will not change for the 2021-22 school year. The Date and accommodations for the ACT 
Testing are in question, more information coming. The School Broad decision for the 2020-21 calendar 
with Friday Remote day will be for the remainder of this school year.   
  
 Student report: Sub for Santa was successful, student fundraising and donations exceeded $10,000.  
The next student event will be Candy Gram Sales by SBO.   
 
 Jessica Buckway: Personalized Competency‐Based Learning, Ms. Buckway discussed Standard Based 
grading vs Competency Based Learning.    
Concepts: Knowledge, skills, dispositions, and experiences desired for all students to have upon 
graduation.  Ms. Buckway’s area of focus for this Community Council was Global Citizenship. 
 
 Budget report: All budgets items are up to date and on schedule. Budget planning for the next school 
year will begin next month.   
 
 Parent/ Community concerns: Some discussion on how KJH is helping diverse learning students 
improve skills for end of level testing. (School Improvement Plan number 2)  
Mr. Martini reported on students who are failing and what programs are currently implemented to bring 
students up to passing grades.  COVID, online school, attendance, and demographics are all factors. 
Second term is generally the worst for failing students. Individualized help including ISP, Base Camp and 
Friday classes, are being implemented for 3rd term. 
 
 Next meeting: Feb. 9th  


